
 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on April 3, 2024.  Ed 
Montalvo called to order at 6:00pm & presided. 
 
Members Present:  Crowe, Barnum, Montalvo, Kinyon, Jacobs 
 
Members Absent:    None 
 
Guests Present:     Terry Davis – Mid-Michigan Electric Unlimited 
   Harvey Cox – Township Resident 
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 
Motion by Barnum to accept March Meeting Minutes, supported by Jacobs. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
 
Motion to accept March 2023 Treasurers report made by Jacobs, supported by Kinyon. Motion carried.   
 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Terry Davis from – Mid-Michigan Electric Unlimiteds was here to follow up on the platform & liability 
Barnum will check into liability if he donated it & we owned the platform and it will be addressed at the 
next regular meeting, 2024.  
Harvey Cox – Wanted to ask if he was able to use an electric motor to fish in the pond and he was told 
yes by the members of the commission.   
 
Unfinished Business:   
 
*Dog park has been tabled indefinitely. 
 
*Roofing on Quonset huts and pavilions completed.  
  
 
New Business:  
 
Shed for 40th St Pond, Yoder’s was the only response we got back so far waiting on other company. 
 
Vargo and McCue had both expressed interest and returned to their seasonal positions at the parks. 
There were no applicants garnered from the ad on the website. 
 
Park Manager Contracts  
 
Park Reports: Managers – 
 
Hoover Park – Broken horse shoe pits  
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – need porta pots delivered 



 

 

 
Lions Den – posts need replaced  
 
Memorial Park – scheduling out fast  
 
 
Park Reports: Commissioners: 
 
Memorial Park – no report 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – Shed inspected by Barnum, slab in great shape and can be 
reused. 
 
Lions Den – no report 
 
Hoover – no report 
 
Board Correspondence:  
 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Kinyon, support by Montalvo to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Edward Brennan, Secretary 


